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Draft 
 

Planning and Zoning Board 
 

Minutes 
 

Thursday, August 20, 2015 
 

5:30 p.m. 
 
 
 

The Blowing Rock Planning and Zoning Board met on Thursday, August 20, 2015 for 
their regularly scheduled meeting. Chairman Harwood called the meeting to order 
at 5:30 pm. Members present were David Laughter, Lisa Stripling, Kim Hartley, Wes 
Carter, Genie Starnes, Joe Papa and Jim Steele. Member Natalie Bovino was 
absent. Staff members present were Town Manager Scott Fogleman, Planning 
Director Kevin Rothrock and Administrative Assistant Tammy Bentley.  
 
Mr. Fogleman asked to speak to the Board. He told the Board that the Town is 
looking at a process to make sure the meetings minutes drafts are online within one 
week of the meeting. He added that the Town Council would like to have the 
Planning Board Chair, or another Board member, present at the Town Council 
meetings to give a summary of the Planning Board discussion. Mr. Fogleman 
thanked the Planning Board for their hard work. 
 
Chairman Harwood asked if there were any changes to the July 16, 2015 meeting 
minutes. There were none. Ms. Starnes made a motion to approve the minutes. The 
motion was seconded by Mr. Laughter. All members were in favor of the motion. 
 
Discussion – Removing Single-family and Duplexes from Design Standard Regulation 
 
Mr. Rothrock gave the staff report. In 1997 the Town adopted commercial design 
standards which applied to most non-single-family structures. In 2005 the Town 
amended this ordinance to include single-family structures in the Central Business 
district, and subsequently the Town Center district. These structures were subject to 
color and materials criteria and reviewed through a zoning permit process. 
 
This summer, the NC General Assembly adopted Senate Bill 25 which places limits 
on how local governments can regulate building design elements including color 
and materials for single-family, townhouse and duplex structures. To be consistent 
with recently approved Session Law 2015-86 and the NC General Statute, staff 
recommends that Article 21 of the Land Use Ordinance be amended to remove 
single-family, duplexes, and townhome structures from commercial design standard 
regulation. Mr. Rothrock read the amended ordinance to the Board. 
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Chairman Harwood asked if there were any questions for staff. Mr. Carter confirmed 
that the General Assembly is saying that we can’t regulate single-family home 
exteriors anywhere. Mr. Rothrock confirmed and added that our ordinance only 
applied to single-family in the Central Business and Town Center districts. Mr. Carter 
asked if we regulate single-family design in any residential district. Mr. Rothrock said 
we do not. Mr. Carter asked if we regulate height. Mr. Rothrock said yes and added 
that height is not a design standard.  
 
Mr. Carter asked if a single-family structure being used as a business could be 
regulated. Mr. Rothrock said he believed so and added if the use changed from 
residential to business that the design standards would then apply. Mr. Carter asked 
if use is the determining factor. Mr. Rothrock said that the building and the use of 
the building are both determining factors. 
 
Ms. Starnes commented that our ordinance must be consistent with the new law.  
 
Ms. Starnes made a motion to recommend approval of the draft ordinance to the 
Town Council, seconded by Mr. Laughter. All members were in favor of the motion. 
 
Other Business 
 
Mr. Rothrock told the Board there would likely be two conditional use permits on the 
September agenda. Mr. Carter wanted confirmation that conditional use permits 
are quasi-judicial and can’t be discussed. Mr. Rothrock confirmed. Mr. Carter asked 
Mr. Rothrock to please include this information in the emailed packets.   
 
Ms. Stripling made a motion to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Ms. Starnes. All 
members were in favor of the motion. 
 
Chairman Harwood adjourned the meeting at 5:50 pm. 
 
  
 
 
 
 
______________________________   __________________________________ 
Chairman David Harwood  Tammy Bentley, Administrative Assistant 
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